December 18, 2001

The Honorable Gale Norton



            The Honorable Ann Veneman

Secretary






Secretary

United States Department of Interior



United States Department of Agriculture

1849 C Street, NW





14th Street & Independence Avenue

Washington, DC  20240




Washington, DC  20250

Dear Secretaries Norton and Veneman:

I was both shocked and incensed by revelations that came to light after a recent agency investigation regarding the Lynx Recovery Survey.  It appears that evidence submitted to substantiate the presence of Canadian Lynx in the Wenatchee and Gifford Pinchot National Forests in Washington state was fabricated by a handful of government biologists conducting the study.  As you know, the results of this survey will undoubtedly have an immeasurable impact on land management policies on a large range of public land that spans some sixteen western states, and fifty-seven different National Forests. 

While I am obviously pleased to learn that the investigation into the matter uncovered the subversive actions at issue in this case, I was disappointed to learn about the leniency exhibited in dealing with the guilty parties.  To be sure, it is encouraging that the employees involved with this misconduct were subjected to counseling and reassignment.  However, such minor disciplinary actions, in my view, understate the seriousness of this lapse in professional judgment, and will do little if anything to deter this kind of politically motivated mischief in the future.  I wonder if the punishment meted out would have been similarly minor had field personnel concealed, rather than fabricated, the existence of this species in the study area?  

It goes without saying that the actions of the employees have undermined the reliability of the results of this survey.  But beyond that, it calls into question the scientific credibility of each and every study in which these individuals have participated over the course of their careers.  As such, I would suggest that is in incumbent upon all involved to revisit and reexamine the results of not only the Lynx Survey, but any other projects or studies that these individuals may have been in a position to disrupt or sabotage over the course of their employment.  I also encourage you to make the results of that wholesale internal evaluation available to members of the Resources Committee.

The results of these studies can often times have far-reaching effects on federal land management decisions that are ultimately made by the agency.  The impacts of those decisions can sometimes be detrimental to the people who depend on those federal lands for their livelihoods, and those detrimental effects can sometimes have a more profound and magnified effect in states like mine – a state where nearly forty percent of the land is under the ownership of the federal government. 

I hope that we can expeditiously resolve this unfortunate matter, and that adequate controls are developed to prevent this kind of dishonesty in future studies.

I look forward to hearing your response.

Sincerely,

Tom Tancredo

Member of Congress
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